
From: Ian Holyoake <ian@moisturedetection.co.nz>  

Sent: Sunday, April 30, 2023 9:20 PM 

To: ...redacted................@tcdc.govt.nz' <.....readacted..........@tcdc.govt.nz> 

Cc: 'rob.boston50@gmail.com' <rob.boston50@gmail.com> 

Subject: Follow up from stormwater meeting #1 

 

Hi ……redacted……………. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input on Thursday. 

 

What I see in summary is: 

 

1. Urgent responses required to homeowners with flooded floors. This response should ini4ally 

be to assess the causa4on of the flooding (objec4vely) and to see if a solu4on is possible to 

minimise the likely re-occurrence. Where this involves storm water assets the moneys could 

come from the current budget. If the solu4on is longer term, then it goes to planning and 

into the next phase of projects – remembering the likelihood of another such event like Hale 

and Gabrielle may not occur for say 4-5 years eg 2003, 2017 and now 2023. I don’t believe 

we need an Opus report to do this. We already have the 2005 and 2018 ones to work off if 

we need their direc4on.  

2. Major flooding – we’ll call it water finding its own overland flow path – some4mes on roads, 

some4mes over private proper4es – let’s get these all logged and assessed for planning if it 

fits within the LTP. Some4mes this could fit into the annual plan?? Then owners would see a 

plan. 

3. Minor surface ponding – nuisance flooding – this does not seem to fit into the planning of 

the Annual Plan or LTP. Maybe these homeowners can be logged and explained that this is 

minor and goes away aEer a few days – and is intended to fit into the longer-term plan aEer 

the urgent flood vic4ms are resolved. 

4. Maintenance of soak and cesspits. I think we agreed on these being programmed.  

5. I have created a ‘complaint form’ as I would with other inspec4ons I conduct in my business. 

I aGach a word version for you to look at and see if you can add anything – or make it 

simpler. I am not asking TCDC to do these – just if I prepare them on behalf of owners would 

they be sufficient so your team will get a grasp of the problem and possible solu4on. I have 

already sent about 30 forms to owners so far and slowly geKng responses. I have analysed 

just a couple so far. It may be that Bruce from EPL is the best person to take some off me 

and review them and come back to you with simple solu4ons. I see almost everyone so far is 

‘house below the road and no overland flow path backup’. 

6. I would like to progress the Regulatory and Compliance part of storm water. I have 

completed 2 houses that could be good case studies for this discussion. If this group had 

4me, I would like to include discussion on Tags. The proper4es I have analysed have up to 14 

possible solu4ons so far. The goal of solu4ons is ‘would the proposed solu�on provide 

council with suitable confidence that ‘on reasonable grounds’ would s71 be sa�sfied to the 

word ‘likely’’. If we can come up with a ‘toolbox of solu4ons’ that can be fiGed into the LTP 

and can be drilled down into upcoming Annual Plans then the ‘loss’ cannot be suffered – just 

deferred. This would change the landscape for claims, or threats of claims.  

7. I would like to progress a ‘special workshop’ on draining the weir. Reason is simple. On 

Thursday aEernoon the weir level dropped down about 200mm below the top of the pipes. 

It may be coincidence but overnight on Thursday the Golf Course drain into the 4th dried up 

and the lake in the leE of the first fairway almost dried up. The lake on the right of the first 

dried up totally. Personally, I have difficulty accep4ng these are that closely linked 4me wise 

but what if it was? It could be all we need to do in the interim to ‘proof of concept’ is 



remove 75% of the sand behind the current weir and allow more infiltra4on through the 

weir so the water level drops down by seepage. If this worked, then the importance or 

urgency of bypass may be averted – if the water table suddenly dropped and allowed the 

Golf Course land to be worked on they can restart the mowers and get playing started. Soak 

pits would have a beGer chance of working and reduce surface ponding from bubble up. 

8. Robert Fletcher and I had a discussion about the losses. He is going to arrange a mee4ng so 

the board can appoint someone to take over his role and meet with Terry and Dave to come 

forward with some plan – outside the storm water group. That way we can move forward on 

storm water without worrying about legacy maGers with the club. 

9. I would like to work with you to prepare the LTP that Mo picked up on. It seems to me the 

logis4cs is we need to work through what we want 30 years out and break that back into 10 

year chunks. To me the main objec4ves would be to get 105667 signed off BUT more 

importantly we want resilience and money well spent rather than band aiding what hasn’t 

got a chance of mee4ng WRC’s last request (2021). I just don’t see the point in trying to keep 

the 2001 SWMP as it is when we’re just not aligned to it (that is WRA).  

 

So, in summary I would like to pressure you into geKng the above highlighted sec4ons above into 

mee4ngs to get these projects underway so that for the upcoming 6 week mee4ng we will have 

some good proposals that can be hammered out. I can pop over Thursday say 2pm if that works – if 

not then next week.  

 

Regards Ian 021607611 

 


